A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota, Lake Chapter
	Date:
	Mar 7th, 2020
	Location:
	Hollywood Roadhouse, New Germany, 3pm


	President:
	Jim Kosse
	X
	Sergeant at Arms: 
	Dan Arne
	X

	Vice President:
	Karen May
	X
	
	Nikki Arne
	X

	Chapter Rep:
	Todd Riba
	X
	
	Colleen Johnson
	X

	Treasurer:
	Cyndi Buttweiler
	X
	
	Dave Truax
	

	Secretary:
	Maureen O’Hern
	X
	
	Scott Trout
	X


	Total numbers of members attending:
	29
	Guests:
	

	Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:
	Jim K.
	Mtg Start Time:
	3:02pm
	Mtg End Time:
	4:43pm


Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:

Jim – Thanks to everyone who helped, donated and worked the Grounded Hogs party it was a success.
Karen – Thank you coming thanks to everyone who helped the Grounded Hogs party and for letting me serve as you Vice President for the past year.
Officer Reports:
Secretary’s report: Maureen O’Hern
	Motion to accept the minutes as written -
	Keith “Smoker” E.
	2nd
	Mary B.
	Motion passed.


Treasurer's Report: Cyndi Buttweiler
	Started February with
	
	$583.05

	Income:
	
	

	
	Memberships from January
	28.00

	
	Products sold (46+ Grounded Hogs $411)
	457.00

	
	Grounded Hogs Auctions
	3193.50

	
	Grounded Hogs Tips/Donations
	609.00

	
	Grounded Hogs Front Door
	1455.00

	
	Grounded Hogs Presale Tickets
	740.00

	
	Grounded Hogs - return to petty cash
	250.00

	
	Memberships from February
	141.00

	
	Total:
	 $      6,873.50 

	Expenses:
	
	

	
	Jim Kosse - beverages for Grounded Hogs
	255.99

	
	Nikki Arne - Grounded Hogs shirts
	80.00

	
	Cyndi Buttweiler - band (800) + start up cash (250) - from Feb.
	1050.00

	
	Cyndi Buttweiler - stamps
	11.00

	
	Rockford Township Hall - pop for Grounded Hogs
	118.65

	
	Abate - split from Grounded Hogs
	2557.93

	
	Total:
	 $      4,073.57 

	
	
	

	February Ending Balance
	
	$3,382.98

	Earmarks:
	
	

	
	Reimburse Chapter Rep Hotel Rm @ BOD (2 of 3 per year)
	$200.00

	
	Chapter Membership for Danny Casper
	$20.00

	
	Donate to Abate U Chapter Challenge
	$500.00

	
	Food for Abate U Hospitality Room
	$50.00

	
	Abate U Hospitality Room
	TBD

	Petty Cash:
	
	$550.00

	MRF Donation Fund: 
	
	$0.00

	Chapter Gambling Fund: 
	
	$410.17

	Food Shelf Fund:
	
	$13.00

	Toys for Tots Fund: 
	
	$0.00

	Grand Total: 
	 
	$4,356.15

	
	
	

	
	Spendable
	$2,612.98


	Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report -
	Dave D.
	2nd
	Dawn R.
	Motion passed.


Chapter Rep Report: Todd Riba – the ABATE of MN proposed budget was passed around it will be voted on at the April BOD. Todd passed around a page showing where the Motorcycle PAC of MN has donated their money, the PAC needs more money please donate if you can. The NCOM Convention is in Indianapolis, IN May 8th-10th, 2020. Tri-County’s Carver Motorcycle Ride is May 2nd please think about attending Tri-County is doing a good job with this run. Rolling Prairie’s Chili Feed is Mar 21st in St. James. North Star’s Bike Show is July 25th in Bemidji.
Chapter/State Officer Voting – Ballots were passed out, members voted election judges Mike B., Buzz P., Dave D.
Committee Reports, Vice President:
Membership: Scott Bitzer – State has 3202 members Lake chapter has 268 members. We got 25 new/renew members between the GH party and outside sources. In April there will be a table at the Moon Motorsports Open House. We will have a table at Crow River HD Open House. Spud Run is in June we might have a table there. A multiyear membership and/or an automatic renewal on your credit card may be proposed in the future. Please reach out to expired members to bring them back to the chapter. You can sign up new member online at abatemn.org
Products: Nikki Arne – Calendars are $5, there are Kenny K. patches left, we may make lighters and flasks again, product ideas are welcome. 
Special Events: Karen May – Thank you every person who worked the event, a special thanks to Krista & her Alicia who worked hard on the silent auction, thank you to Dan Arne for getting Everett Smithson band, thank you to Scott B & Mike E. Dan for extra door shifts. This was the most profitable year in a while 144 advanced tickets 106 at the door with approx. 217 attendees. We had some good auction items. We sold advanced tickets at the rally we should that again. Jim K. had an idea to make a bike sculpture made from used motorcycle parts for next year’s Grounded Hogs party. Motion to donate $300 to the Motorcycle PAC & $300 to the MRF – Dawn R., 2nd by Lee P. – Motion passed. Motion to donate $300 to Dial-A-Ride Lee, 2nd Keith “Smoker” E. – Motion passed. Motion to hold the GH Party on Feb 13th, 2021 at the Rockford Township Hall and pay the $100 deposit – Chris K., 2nd Keith “Smoker” E. – Motion passed. Memorial Run May 23rd more info to come. Spring Run June 13th more info to come. Garage Sale no date but it will be held on a Thursday/Friday more info to come.
Public Relations: Michelle “Mitch” Backlund – No Report
Training and Education: Sherry Edgett – sign-up sheets are available. Dan A. – Scott Wetmore passed away this year he stipulated in his will to donate money to Lake Chapter to cover the cost (~$800) of our MC training courses this year.
	Motion to accept the Committee reports -
	Keith “Smoker” E.
	2nd
	Jim “Gramps” K.
	Motion passed.


Other Reports, President:

MRF Report: Dawn Riba – The Motorcycle Advisory Council Reauthorization Act had some new sponsors this week the House version is now up to 20, the Senate version is now up to 5. Rep. Angie Craig has signed on to the House version please contact you Representatives/Senators about signing on to the MACRA. The Fast Act is due to expire in Sept of this year congress will most likely pass an extension.
Dial-A-Ride: Mike Edgett – Sherry had DAR packages available to hand out, a sign-up sheet was passed around for the DAR pick up list.
Government Relations/Legislative Report: Mack Backlund – Todd – There was a decent turn out there was a lot of positive stuff. There was a bill that came up after Biker Day regarding fuel (Ethanol - E15/E10) that may affect bikers. Mack did a fabulous job on Biker Day. Lee brought up the idea that his Representative brought up to him that the bikers could have a check off box that individuals could voluntarily donate to motorcyclists, discussion was held about the pros/cons of raising fees, the check off box idea and motorcycle awareness plates not being advertised and the DMV employees not being aware of them. 
State Rally: Keith “Smoker” Efron – Entertainment is being finalized. Motion to sponsor the State Rally at the $500 Silver level - Dan A., 2nd Buzz P. – Motion passed. Please go out and get sponsors for the rally and attendees. Rally posters will be available at ABATE U. Rally work shift sheets will be available at ABATE U. Preferred work shifts were decided upon so Todd can sign our chapter up.
MN Motorcycle Safety Task Force: Monte Ohlrogge – No Report
Drawing of the Name Mike Edgett – None
Old Business:
Buddy Bear – 30 bears are available 212 Hospital OK, St. Boni Fire Rescue needs to be verified, Potential: Hamel Fire or North Memorial-Breezy Point. Ridgeview would be interested in Buddy Bears Mary B. will contact Tri-County chapter maybe they can donate some to them since our bears are spoken for.
New Business:
Scott Wetmore donation - Motion to donate $100 out of our gambling funds to the Depression and Bipolar Alliance – Keith “Smoker” E., 2nd Sherry E., amendment to make it $200 – Lee P.,  2nd Mike B. – Motion passed.
ABATE of MN budget - Motion to have Todd validate and approve the proposed budget – Mike B., 2nd Keith “Smoker” E. – Motion passed.
Sturgis Hall of Fame Induction Breakfast – Mack B. has obtained a table contact Mack if you want to attend the event.

Scott Wetmore patch – Dan is working on a patch for Scott.
ELECTION RESULTS:
President – Keith “Smoker” Efron
Vice President – Scott Bitzer
Chapter Rep – Todd Riba
Treasurer – Christina Lincoln
Secretary – Maureen O’Hern
Sergeants at Arms – Blythe Bucher, Dan Arne, Gaida Ulrick, Jim “Capitol Jim” Bengston, Nikki Arne, Scott Trout
Upcoming Meetings/Events:

Mar 14th – Sand Dunes Chapter meeting, 12:30pm

Mar 28th & 29th – Donnie Smith Bike Show, RiverCentre, St. Paul

Apr 3rd-4th – Heartland STEAM, Springfield, IL

Apr 4th – Chapter Meeting, Red Vest, Rockford, 3pm

Apr 4th – Moon Motorsports open house (Lake membership table), Monticello 7:45 – 9:15am

Apr 17th-19th – ABATE U, Alexandria, MN

May 2nd – Tri-County’s Carver Motorcycle Ride
May 16th – Crow River Harley Davidson Hog Roast & Open House (Lake Membership table), 10am – 4pm

May 16th & 17th – Motorcycle Training Class, Experience Class May 16th, Advanced Class May 17th

Jun 13th – Chapter Spring Run (tentative)
	Motion to adjourn -
	Rick V.
	2nd
	Mike B.
	Motion Passed.


Respectfully submitted by Maureen O’Hern
	Motion passed at the
	Mar 7th, 2020
	Meeting:


Motion to accept the minutes as written - Keith “Smoker” E., 2nd Mary B. – Motion passed.
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report - Dave D., 2nd Dawn R. – Motion passed.
Motion to donate $300 to the Motorcycle PAC & $300 to the MRF – Dawn R., 2nd by Lee P. – Motion passed.
Motion to donate $300 to Dial-A-Ride – Lee, 2nd Keith “Smoker” E. – Motion passed.
Motion to hold the GH Party on Feb 13th, 2021 at the Rockford Township Hall and pay the $100 deposit – Chris K., 2nd Keith “Smoker” E. – Motion passed.
Motion to accept the Committee reports – Keith “Smoker” E., 2nd Jim “Gramps” K. – Motion passed.
Motion to sponsor the State Rally at the $500 Silver level – Dan A., 2nd Buzz P. – Motion passed.

Motion to donate $100 out of our gambling funds to the Depression and Bipolar Alliance – Keith “Smoker” E., 2nd Sherry E., amendment to make it $200 – Lee P., 2nd Mike B. – Motion passed.

Motion to have Todd validate and approve the proposed budget – Mike B., 2nd Keith “Smoker” E. – Motion passed.

Motion to adjourn - Rick V., 2nd Mike B. – Motion Passed.
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